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Dear Mr . Rabassi

With regard to the last response given by the communicant to the additional questions (communication C36) I would like to make the following considerations:

In my opinion as National Focal Point, this response is presented in absolute terms and requires some clarification.

First of all, in case of a denial of information, the public has access to administrative reviews which are entirely free and do not require any representation nor any assistance. In case any person disagrees with the decision made at this administrative level, then they can challenge the decision before a judicial court.

Having said that, as it is clear from the Act (Law 29/1998, art. 23), the dual representation (attorney and lawyer) is only mandatory before associated bodies (Supreme Court and High Regional Courts), while the general rule is that before first instance courts (single judges) it is mandatory to be assisted only by a lawyer.

